
 

Night Noise Notice  
August - September 2019 

 
On four dates in August and September, the San Francisco Public Works will undertake brief nighttime construction 
operations on Townsend Street between 4th and 5th streets to support the San Francisco Municipal Transportation 
Agency (SFMTA) Townsend Corridor Improvement Project. The work includes construction of catch basins and 
associated maintenance holes.  

 

Please note that the expected noise level for this part of the project is expected to range from the low to medium 
range. While this letter is a notice for potential night noise for this specific phase, SFMTA will continue to provide 
ongoing construction details through the project website: SFMTA.com/Townsend   
 
During each of these four dates, there will be non-continuous and intermittent night work: 
 

August 16, 2019 
 
Night Shift 
8:00pm to 7:00am Friday – Saturday 
 
Construction of catch basins and maintenance holes on this date will occur on Townsend Street between 4th and 5th 
streets. 
 

August 23, 2019 
 
Night Shift 
8:00pm to 7:00am Friday – Saturday 
 
Construction of catch basins and maintenance holes on this date will occur on Townsend Street between 4th and 5th 
streets. 
 

September 6, 2019 
 
Night Shift 
8:00pm to 7:00am Friday – Saturday 
 
Construction of catch basins and maintenance holes on this date will occur on Townsend Street between 4th and 5th 
streets. 
 

September 20th, 2019 
 
Night Shift 
8:00pm to 7:00am Friday – Saturday 
 
Construction of catch basins and maintenance holes will occur on Townsend Street between 4th and 5th streets. 
 



 

 
 
Project Information:  
This construction is part of the SFMTA’s Townsend Corridor Improvement Project which will bring new sidewalks, bus 
boarding islands, bicycle infrastructure and other safety enhancements along both sides of Townsend Street between 
3rd and 8th streets. 

 
Key Construction Update Information: 

• Lane closures will be in effect during construction. Access will be maintained for public usage. 
• Parking will be prohibited near work areas. Pay attention to temporary no parking signs. 
• Some nighttime noise will occur during this period. 

 
SFMTA and Public Works are maximizing construction during daylight hours, but occasional nighttime work is 
required. We appreciate your cooperation and understanding while we make the Townsend corridor safer for all 
users of the street. 
 
Questions or concerns? Contact the following:  

 
24-hour point of contact:  Colm Murphy  (415) 845-9882 
SFMTA contact:    Jonathan Streeter (415) 646-2109 

 
For more information and to sign up for project updates, visit SFMTA.com/Townsend 

http://www.sfmta.com/Townsend
http://www.sfmta.com/Townsend

